
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Dear Friends, October 18, 2016 
 

Please pray for Thailand as they mourn for their much loved king. He 
passed away last week at the age of eighty-eight. He reigned for seventy 
years. Please pray for the people here during this time of sadness and 
transition. 

In our last prayer letter, we wrote about an older man getting saved. 
Richard began doing weekly Bible studies with him at his house since he is 
bedridden. Then one day his son came to visit while Richard was teaching 
him. He was angry that his father had become a Christian, and he has 
forbidden Richard or any Christian to go there again. Please pray for God 
to intervene in this situation. 

Also, we told you about an alcoholic man being saved. Please pray for 
him and his family. At first he seemed so excited about his new faith, but 
then an old girlfriend came back into his life, and he has gone back to his 
old life. Not only is it sad to see him turn from God, but it is having a terrible 
impact on his family. Kristi has been witnessing to his mother, 
grandmother, and aunts for many months. After his profession of faith, the 
ladies began to show real interest in Jesus. But since he has rejected God, 
they are less interested. This has been so discouraging, but on the bright 
side, a twelve year old boy in their family got saved two weeks ago. Please 
help us pray for this family to be saved. 

We have a couple of family announcements. First, our daughter, 
Elisabeth, will be getting married in June! Her fiancé, Naut, plans to be a 
pastor someday. In addition to that, we are going to take a furlough from 
July, 2017 to January, 2018. Please pray for these big events! 

Thank you for your part in our ministry! 
 

 
Yours for Thailand, 
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